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Turtle’s Mulching
Land Clearing

Owner/Operator
Anthony Johnson

615-464-3165
Serving Middle Tennessee!
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ANNUAL
MEETING

September 15
12 am until 3 pm
Come out and support your 

DTC Cooperative and enjoy a 
Bar-B-Que lunch. 

Your vote and support is 
greatly appreciated.

Randy Campbell
D.T.C. Director Liberty Exchange

Paid for by Randy Campbell
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Jonell Bratcher, 71
Jonell Bratcher, 71, of Woodbury, passed away 

Wednesday morning, Sept. 5 at her residence.  She 
was a member of the Blues Hill Church of Christ and 
a retired factory worker. 

She was born Oct. 29, 1946 to her parents, the late 
Frank Brown and Betty Sue Hale Sullens.  In addition 
to her parents, she was preced-
ed in death by her husband, J.M. 
Bratcher; one brother, Frank Sul-
lens. 

Jonell leaves to cherish her 
memory, two sons, Jason and Joel 
Bratcher, both of Woodbury; step-
son, Barry (Regina) Bratcher of 
Germany; three grandchildren, 
Aaron Bratcher, Jacob Bratcher 
and Vanessa Bratcher; two sisters, 
Peggy (Donnie) Scott of McMinn-
ville and Regina (Pete) Saddler of Detroit, Mich.; two 
nieces and two nephews.  

Funeral service was conducted Saturday, Sept. 8 at 
DeKalb Funeral Chapel with Rannie Phillips officiat-
ing and burial following at Gunter-Grizzle Cemetery. 
Pallbearers included Aaron Bratcher, Jacob Bratcher, 
Ronnie Smith, Jeff Keaton, Wayne Woods and Brian 
Scott. 

DeKalb Funeral Chapel of Smithville was in charge 
of the arrangements.
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Kaye Natheene Bowman 
Crandall, 58

Kaye Natheene Bowman Crandall, 58, of Smithville 
passed away Thursday morning, Aug. 30 at her resi-
dence following an extended illness.  

She was born June 19, 1960 in Whitwell, the eighth 
of 12 children. She was a 1979 graduate of DeKalb 
County High School.  Natheene was a highly skilled 
and gifted hair stylist and makeup artist for many 
years having worked at Just A Hair Better and Vivi-
an’s in Smithville, TipTop Salon in Mt. Juliet and was 
a Paul Mitchell representative for many years.  She 
also made intricate, handmade memory books and 
albums and was very good at her craft. She was a 
dedicated witness of Jehovah.  She 
was baptized as one of Jehovah’s 
Witnesses on July 4, 1973.  She and 
her husband attended the Smith-
ville Congregation of Jehovah’s 
Witnesses. Natheene was a beau-
tiful woman inside and out, with 
a youthful and contagious spirit.  
She will be greatly missed by her 
family and friends. 

She was preceded in death by 
her parents, Nathan Earl and Mary Christine West 
Bowman; and brother, Roger Wilson Bowman.  

She leaves to cherish her memory, her husband of 
22 years, Craig Crandall of Smithville; four sisters, 
Deborah Anne (Bobby) Williams of Cookeville, Mar-
tha Lucinda Bowman of Baxter, Melonie Sue (Eric) 
DeVries of Smithville, Angela Marie (David) Vettraino 
of Smithville; six brothers, Jack ( Joan) Bowman of 
Colorado, Dennis James (Ramona) Bowman of Leb-
anon, Nathan Earl Bowman, Jr. of Smithville, George 
Kendrell Bowman of Sebastian, Fla., Arthur Randall 
(Diane) Bowman of Manchester and Michael Wayne 
(Lisa) Bowman of Smithville; two sisters-in-law, 
Dee Tatum of Lawrenceburg and Lori Jo Bowman of 
Smithville; many special nieces and nephews who 
loved her very much and finally her beloved dog, Lilli 
Bee.  

The family has honored Natheene’s request to be 
cremated. A memorial service will be held 3 p.m. Sat-
urday, Sept. 15 at the Smithville Kingdom Hall of Je-
hovah’s Witnesses with Tony Price officiating. In ad-
dition to flowers, the family asks that donations be 
made in Natheene’s memory to the World Wide Work 
of the Jehovah’s Witnesses either through the local 
congregation or JW.org.  

DeKalb Funeral Chapel of Smithville is in charge of 
the arrangements.
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Lee says he feels what he has 
learned in working with nonprofits 
and in the business sector can be a 
benefit for Tennessee.

“What if it was my job to make 
life better for six and a half million 

people?” Lee said of what prompt-
ed him to run for office after lead-
ing the Lee Company where he 
employed 1,200. “That caused me 
and my wife Maria to spend a year 
praying and we made a decision to 
run.”

While there are many challenges 

the next governor will face, Lee says 
it can be broken down into basic 
things that all Tennesseans want. 

“I think people want a good job, a 
good school for their kid and a safe 
neighborhood to live in,” Lee broke 
it down. “That’s what matters in ev-
ery single county.”

Continued from 1A

Bill lee

The incoming school board, 
which includes one new member, 
stood united at the county’s swear-
ing in ceremonies, declaring their 
top priority in the coming term is 
to build a new school or schools.

“New schools,” answered board 
member Shaun Tubbs when asked 
his top priority for the coming 
term, his answer echoed by fellow 
members Jim Beshearse, Kate Mill-
er, Danny Parkerson and incoming 
school board member Alan Hayes.

The goal has remained consis-
tent since the board of education 

began an information-gather-
ing initiative to help decide what 
course the county should take in 
its school building program. The 
board members, and many of the 
former county commission, agreed 
that a school building program 
is sorely needed as schools like 
Smithville Elementary are way past 
their prime. 

During an informal workshop 
recently, Director of Schools Pat-
rick Cripps and the board focused 
on two options, those being build-
ing a new pre-k to fifth-grade ele-
mentary school and adding on to 
Northside Elementary to make it a 
pre-K to fifth-grade school or build-
ing two new pre-k to eighthgrade 

elementary schools and adding on 
to Northside Elementary to make it 
a pre-K to eighth-grade school. 

Cripps requested each board 
member give him a written list pros 
and cons of each option for review 
at a later meeting. In the end the 
board could settle on either op-
tion, submit both plans, or suggest 
another alternative for the new 
county commission to consider. 
The commission will have 10 new 
members when it next meets.

Upland Design Group has pre-
sented six options for consider-
ation with that number realistically 
narrowed down to three. The build-
ing costs has been figured around 
$30 million.

Standing united to spearhead the building of at least one new school in DeKalb County during their up-
coming terms, members of the school board attending the oath of office ceremony included, left, Shaun 
Tubbs, Jim Beshearse, Kate Miller, Danny Parkerson and Alan Hayes.

School board sets new 
school as top priority
DUANE SHERRILL
Editor Smithville Review
Smithville, Tennessee
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